Tarves Community Council 
 Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 20th February 2024

Councillors Present: Gladys Allan, Emma Cameron, Bob Davidson (Chair), Richard Galbraith, David Hekelaar, Ian Massie, Wendy Middleton, Mark Ross & Colin Taylor. (who attended later after another meeting))
Also Present: - AC D Ritchie.
Apologies: Neil Marr, AC J Nicol & AC A Hassan.
Minutes of previous Meeting on 16th Jan 2024
Minutes of above meeting were amended slightly, proposed for approval by RG and seconded by MR with all members in agreement.      
Declarations of Interests – None
Police Report – No Police Report was received.
Barthol Chapel matters – Snow clearing – We believe that a farmer from the Fyvie area now has the contract – the roads were cleared following the recent snow.  Church – We have no update on this.
Matters Arising

Tarves Community Council were saddened to hear that Dr Abimbola of Haddo Medical Group has passed away.  We wish to express our condolences to her family and friends.
Matters Remaining Unresolved
Health Service/GP provision – Health Provision Meeting – A review meeting will be held in February.   Patient Participation Group – DH has spoken to Haddo Medical Practice and dates will be forthcoming, new Chair at Udny Community Council so will let her settle into the role first.  MUGA repairs – Padding still not fixed and also an issue with the lights and drainage.  Prices being sought for repairs – Officers maintain that the MUGA is not used for the school curriculum - WM has spoken to Tarves Acting HTs to get them to push for the repairs to be done too.  Orchard Trees – Trees will be planted soon.  Drain smells – Haven’t been too bad lately but still there sometimes.  PJ will circulate e-mail re site visit. Blocked Gullies/drains at Nethermill, 22 Duthie Road and near School Lane – some first reported 2017; - Lorry has been, some done but still flooding. Potholes – Some done but lots still to be repaired – new systems for filling them is being trialled. Chair contacted Area Manager re DO – The response did not answer the questions asked so Chair will clarify the questions and await their response.   Local Place Plan – DH spoke to Community Enterprise They help with Community Action Plans – it costs £8,000 to £15,000 for Community Enterprise to assist.  Silvermoss Road – apparently hill is not steep enough to merit piles of grit for winter – Chair will follow this up.  South Ythsie Development – a resident has raised concerns re the dumping of materials on ground which is not part of the site.   Chair has written to the enforcement team and still awaits a reply. Tillycairn development – Application to remove planning condition re bringing access road to adoptable standard; - Chair has lodged our objections.  We received correspondence asking us to withdraw our objections.  A letter from the architect was attached.  There were inaccuracies in the information given e.g. the passing places he refers to are not on the plans – Chair will reply.  Craigdam Trees – Are a Road Safety Issue - Chair has sent a FOI request for the letters which were sent to the landowners. 
Planning; - Shethin Smithy – Extra 4m of garden from the already approved application – no comments. 
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Boudiestone application was discussed at Area Committee.  It was passed despite our road safety concerns.  There was much discussion about councillors being misled by planners.  It is now too late for this application - but we would like our councillors to be aware that they are being misled in this way
Local Members Reports.

AC Ritchie Report - Aberdeenshire Council will meet soon to set the budget for the next financial year – difficult decisions will have to be made in all services.
Outstanding; - Cllr Hassan responses/action outstanding from prior years that he agreed to deal with; - Craigdam overhanging trees (from Feb last year and 2020); - Over the years, Aberdeenshire Council has apparently written to owners twice re Craigdam trees but since then no action has been taken to address these issues.  Bizarrely, a Roads officer is now claiming that the overhanging trees (that still block forward visibility in both directions) are no longer there; - Cllr Hassan sent us a copy of this message; - it is unclear he shares the view of the officer.

Developer's advertising signage on signposts (March 2022). B999 – It would now appear that the most recent examples in Oldmeldrum (A947) have been dealt with; - This must mean that officers are now better aware of their Policy wording. However there has been no action on the original Policy breaches; - signage on the B999.
Road, Paths, Signs. Issues at the Braiklay junction – sign in places which are not appropriate and/or behind trees.  Various issues dropped kerbs/ textured surface for visually impaired not installed. Double yellow lines have now been provided on the corner and on the approach to it.  Tree Road Pavement Parking Signs – still to be looked into further.  Drain in Craigdam – Council Officer have been to look and will return to put a camera into the drain to ascertain where the problem is.  Path from Willowburn development to Braiklay Avenue – No dropped kerb across the road yet and should it have barriers to prevent people going straight into the road – not yet done – conditions of planning to be checked.
Neighbourhood Watch – Rural Matters Newsletter – RG receives these newsletters and they are very informative (much more so than the police reports). RG asked them if he could republish them and was given permission to do so.  General feeling was that the Tarves Community Facebook page would ensure that it reached the most residents.  All agreed.
Correspondence –Scottish Conference on democracy invitation received.  Saturday morning (24thFeb) at 10.30am – DH is attending a meeting on Community Council Insurance at the time.  King Charles III portrait – DH has applied for one for Tarves.
AOCB -. Thanks to IM – school would like to thank him for clearing the school car park after the recent snow.  Leask House – It has been brought to our attention that a dog – we believe to be from Leask House – is out on its own and leaving mess in the vicinity.  Cllr Ritchie will contact the Dog Warden.  Car accident on A947 – A local resident had an accident near Bructor Farm on Sunday 11th Feb – there was diesel on the road and this was not the only accident – another car skidded at exactly the same place on the Monday morning.  Concerns were raised that the police did not call the council to grit/clean the spillage.  DH will ask at CC Forum and Cllr Ritchie will enquire too.  GA will provide them with the details.
TCC Bank Balance - £2225.00
The above minute was approved at TCC meeting on Tuesday 19th March.2024 in Tarves School.

Robert P Davidson

Chairman

Community Council Meetings are always open to the Public.
info@tarves.org.uk
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